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Distinguished Colleagues, 

I begin by stating that I have enjoyed a good working and personal relationship 

with the President of the Nigerian Bar Association (NBA), Mr. Yakubu Chonoko 

Maikyau, OON, SAN. Every day, I see him working hard and sincerely doing all he 

can for the betterment of the NBA, its members and the legal profession in Nigeria. 

However, for the sake of posterity and my personal integrity, it has become 

pertinent for me to address some concerns that emerged from the NBA President's 

remarks during the course of the recent Annual General Meeting (AGM) of the 

NBA which held on 31/8/2023. 

In reacting to some allusions contained in the reports of the 2nd Vice President, 3rd 

Vice President and Treasurer, the NBA President had stated that the grouse of the 

said National Officers stemmed from the fact that he refused to misappropriate the 

Bar Practicing Fees paid by members by spending same on National Officers. 

While I do not believe that it was the intention of the NBA President to particularly 

demean my person or bring me to disrepute as a National Officer of the NBA, Mr. 

President's remarks in the heat of the moment was generalising, as he portrayed 

ALL National Officers in the same negative light, without exception. 

First, the NBA President stated that National Officers stayed over time in hotels in 

Abuja thereby incurring unnecessary expenses on the account of the NBA. 

Secondly, he stated that National Officers at a meeting, attempted to share a Fifty 

Million Naira (NS0,000,000.00) donation for a meeting of the National Executive 

Council which held in Kebbi. Thirdly, he said that National Officers wanted him to 

sponsor them to the International Bar Association (IBA) Conference at huge cost to 

the NBA. These are weighty allegations of corruption and gross abuse of office. 














